
GEORGIA BOARD OF DENTISTRY 
Conference Call Meeting  

July 25, 2008 
 
The Board Meeting for the Georgia Board of Dentistry was held via teleconference on Friday, 
July 25, 2008 at the Professional Licensing Boards, 237 Coliseum Drive, Macon, Georgia. 
 
The following Board members were 
present: 
 

Others Present:  

            
Dr. Tom Godfrey, DMD - President 
Dr. Becky Carlon, DDS 
Dr. Clyde Andrews, DDS 
Dr. Clark Carroll, DMD  
Dr. Henry Cook, DDS 
Dr. Isaac Hadley, DMD 
Dr. Steve Holcomb, DMD 
Dr. Logan Nalley, DMD 
Ms. Pam Bush 
Ms. Elaine Richardson 
 

 
Anita Martin, Executive Director 
Julie Fisher, Staff Attorney 
 

 
Dr. Godfrey established that a quorum was present and the meeting that was scheduled to begin 
at 8:30 a.m., was called to order at 8:35 a.m. 
 
Consideration to amend June 27, 2008 minutes 

• Board response:  Dr. Steve Holcomb moved to amend the minutes.  Dr. Isaac Hadley 
seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 

 
Request for 2nd extension for Dr. Boeckh for Agency Review Hearing –  

• Board response:  Dr. Nalley moved to approve request.  Dr. Carlon seconded the motion 
and it carried unanimously. 

 
Executive Session -  
Dr. Carroll made a motion, Dr. Nalley seconded and the Board voted to enter into Executive 
Session in accordance with O.C.G.A §43-1-19(h)(2) to deliberate on the Assistant Attorney 
General’s report.  Voting in favor of the motion were those present who included Drs. Andrews, 
Carlon, Cook, Hadley, Holcomb, Ms. Bush and Ms. Richardson.  The Board concluded 
Executive Session in order to vote on these matters and continue with the public session. 
 
R.D.C. – dental reinstatement applicant with ULP 

• Recommendation:   approve 
 
Miscellaneous: 
Board consideration for public consent orders on Dr. Stephen Wesley Dean and Dr. Karl D. 
Lewis.   

• Recommendation:  accept 
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Dr. Carroll made a motion to accept the recommendation made in the Executive Session. Dr. 
Hadley seconded and the motion was carried. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:50 
a.m. 
 
 
Minutes recorded by:   Eva Holmes, Board Secretary 
 
 
Minutes reviewed and edited by:  Anita O. Martin, Executive Director 
 
 
These minutes were signed and approved on August 15, 2008. 
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